


ANNUAL MEETING
APRIL 16, 2024
CABLE COMMUNITY CENTRE - 7:00 P.M.
MINUTES


Call to Order  
Chairman Haag called the Annual Town Meeting of Cable to order at 7:00 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Minutes - April 18, 2023
Motion by Supervisor Merrill, seconded by Jack Radecki to approve the April 18, 2023 Annual Meeting minutes.
Motion carried unanimously.

Approval of Financial Report 
Clerk/Treasurer Bobbi McCauley presented the 2023 financial report, which is attached to these minutes.
Motion was made and seconded to approve the 2023 financial report as presented.
Motion carried unanimously.

Public Comments
Sue Rosa introduced herself as the newly elected District 13 County Supervisor.  She expressed her appreciation to voters for electing her and emphasized she would be happy to hear from anyone if she can help.

Doug Rowe stated that all four pickleball courts are very busy and very much appreciated.  He asked about the possibility of resurfacing the courts.  Chair Haag stated that the quote received for resurfacing was substantial and outside of the town’s budget.  He thanked Rowe and added that the board has hears a lot of positive feedback on the pickleball courts. 

Reports:
Chairman Haag:
It was a successful year:
· The school was finally able to be demolished. 
· Commended the Birkie effort to host the 50th Birkie with no snow by creating a 10K ski trail.  Thank you to the many volunteers and the town road crew assisted with moving snow.
· Pleased that Cable is able to host numerous events through the year and  hopes this will continue and that the events will increase in size.  Thank you to all the volunteers who turn out to help with events.  
· Thank you to town employees who keep the town running smoothly to preserve what we have while staying within budget.  
· A new “Welcome to Cable” sign design was approved. 
· Thank you to Plan Commission Chair Tony Erba and the Plan Commission for their hard work to complete the Revised Comp Plan.

Forest Lodge Library - Amanda Westlund, Director
The report is attached to these minutes.

Chamber of Commerce
A written report is attached to these minutes.

Heather Luczack also reported that the Chamber collected $187,000 in room tax from the 4-member communities—Cable, Drummond, Grand View and Namakagon.  This is a 20% to 30% decrease due to no snow this winter.  However, room tax collected in 2023 is $8,000 more than in 2022, and is up 20% to 22% overall.

The Chamber now has 184 members, which is 102 more than 4 years ago. The 
total income raised through memberships is $269,053.

Fall Fest had more than double the number of vendors as last year.

Sales tax in lodging, retail, and food and beverage is down 30% each month due to the trickle-down issues from a no snow winter.   


Fire Department - Assistant Chief Amy Kohlwey
There were 12 fire calls in 2023.  The department is doing fire inspections.

The department will be fundraising this summer for a new engine.  The base price is $800,000.  Postcards soliciting donations will be sent to all taxpayers.  There will be an Open House and Community Picnic Sunday, August 18, 2024.

The department is in need of more people.  Efforts are being made to attract people in their 20’s and 30’s.  The department works with two junior firefighters from school.  The current roster has 8 qualified people—3 from Drummond and 1 from Namakagon.  More volunteers are needed from Cable.

Kohlwey spoke to the condition of high fire danger, especially in summer.  She emphasized the need for clear access to residential addresses.  Approximately 40% of addresses cannot be accessed.  Protecting a home from wild land fires includes a clear perimeter around the home—no trees or wood piles close to a residence.  There is a presentation available through the DNR and Forest Service for anyone interested. 

Great Divide - Rob Puls
A written report is attached to these minutes.

Great Divide services 4 townships.  Although the number of runs were down in 2023, finances are better.  The building is paid, but there was a $150,000 renovation loan.  There are 4 payments left on the new ambulance, which is the box ambulance fitted to an old chassi as a new approach to save money. 

Great Divide has 24/7 hours with 6 people.  Volunteers put their own families on hold to do this work.  It is a statewide and nationwide problem to find paramedics.  Bayfield County is in crisis with services not responding.  An ad hoc committee has been formed by the county study the issue.  An outside source has been hired for countywide service.  

Runs have not been missed in Cable, but service cannot be sustained with 6 people.  COVID put a big hit on this type of work.  Although pay is competitive and volunteers are in the state retirement fund, there are issues for families to move here with the lack of housing in the area.  Great Divide does not offer health insurance but does pay a $475 stipend toward health coverage.  If Bayfield County would open their health insurance program to all EMTs, it would be a huge help.  

Ted Harmon noted that Cable, one of the four townships, paid $184,000 for ambulance service.  Washburn’s entire service is $480,000.  He asked the reason for the difference.  Puls asked what the money is worth if no one shows up for a call.  Washburn has a personnel problem.  The four-town budget is under $500,000.  He added that there are a lot of differences besides money, such as meds available or breathing tubes.  When there is no ambulance, the community has to pay another service to come in. 

Chairman Haag stated this topic has been debated for three years.  The town needs a sound service, and there is a town supervisor on the Ambulance Board.

Supervisor Hambrecht stated that Great Divide is a critical care full-time service.  No one else in the county is close to what Great Divide offers, except Ashland.

Sanitary District - Supervisor David Popelka 
A written report is attached to these minutes.

Paul gilbert asked the operating budget for the Sanitary District.  Popelka answered, approximately $300,000.  Revenue is approximately $301,000. 

Airport Commission - Doug Rowe
A written report is attached to these minutes.

In addition to the report, Airport Commission Chair Rowe invited everyone to the Fly-In Burger Night at the airport June 25, 2024.

Plan Commission - Tony Erba
Erba gave reports for the Plan Commission, Cable Today and Cable Connections.  Written reports are attached to these minutes.

Law Enforcement 
There was no report.

Road Report - Dean Hambrecht
A written report is attached to these minutes.

Dale Kruse asked the plans for Cable Sunset Road which was started last year.  Chair Haag stated that the town has a 10-year road plan.  After the levy increase was denied, Cable Sunset was postponed to 2025 because the board is working within budget.  Portions will be done as the town is able to afford it.

Le Sedlacek asked the schedule for W. Cable Lake to be paved.  Chair Haag responded that W. Cable Lake is well maintained.  Supervisor Hambrecht stated that for the coming year gravel maintenance is scheduled. 

AIS  - Sue Thurn
A written report is attached to these minutes.

This is the 16th year for the AIS grant of $12,000, which pays monitors at Tahkodah, Perry and Cable Lakes.  Monitors build relationships with residents and lake associations regarding water quality issues and education.  The town receives an in-kind match from both the Tahkodah and Cable Lak Associations.





Other Community Reports

Community Housing Report - David Popelka

A new affordable housing model is being considered in Bayfield County called a community land trust model.  The trust buys houses to upgrade or builds them.  The homes are then sold to income qualified people at 80% to 120% Area Median Income (AMI).  The home is sold at half the market value and the trust retains the property that the house sits on which keeps the cost affordable. The goal in Bayfield County is to offer five houses in the next three years.

Jack Radecki asked what kind of funding would be available.  Popelka answered that trust properties can be financed by Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac, conventional loans or any loan for which a buyer is qualified.

Supervisor Holly asked if taxes are on the price or value of the property.  Supervisor Popelka explained that would be determined by the assessor.  It is a co-ownership with the trust owning the land and buyer owning the home.  There probably would be some adjustment because the resident would not be a full owner.

Expressions of Appreciation
Chair Haag presented the following Certificates of Appreciation from the Town of Cable:
Judy Hanks for 20 years organizing the Easter Egg Hunt
Jim Anderson for the Goats for Grandmas event
Diane Stewart and Brenda Brueske for their work with CARE
Dean Hambrecht for his service as Town Supervisor 
Tony Erba, Plan Com Chair for his work on the Revised Comp Plan 
Dan Malesevich for maintenance work around town on lawns and
 	clearing sidewalks in winter 
Volunteers/Groomers for outstanding work on the 10K Birkie trail 

A plaque was presented to Retiring Library Director Kristine Lendved for her many years of providing excellent library service and special library programs.

Chair Haag stated that the board will be meeting April 24, 2024 to accept proposals and hear community thoughts for use of the old school property.

Chair Haag introduced newly elected Supervisors Jamie Holly and Tony Merrill.

Adjourn 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:39 p.m.
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